
St. James Higganum Vestry Meeting

March 1, 2015

Present: Anne and Frank Aloia; Alice Bartolotta; Howie Burr; Kathleen Carron; Mary Lou Heger; Barb 
Keefe; Dick Thompson and Amy Soobitsky.

Absent: Ken Cotrone; Cherry Czuba; Karen Krol and Mary Reilly.

Meeting opened with prayer.

Both the agenda and the minutes from the February meeting were voted on and accepted.

Treasurer’s report: We have $10,250.77 in the account.

Buildings and Grounds: The website is back up. The domain will be switched when Dick returns from 
vacation. 

It was noted that we need to make sure that all entrances and the oil tank are accessible during the 
winter.

Signs are still in the planning stages.

Step planning is coming along.

There was some concern about comments posted on the church’s Facebook page. Dick will address this.

There is ongoing investigation into relamping options for the parish house.

Ongoing: Corned beef dinner is moving along. We will have to hire someone to clear the doors and paths
to church and parish hall.

New business: There are IRS issues with the Stites fund. There is a search for a person who may be 
knowledgeable with this type of fund. Frank will see what he can do.

Upcoming: Pulled Pork dinner to benefit Relay for Life will be May 9th. The golf tournament is tentatively 
scheduled for May 30th. The date of the spring dance is now June 6th.

The next meeting will be April 12th.

Meeting closed with prayer.

Respectfully submitted;

Howard Burr

Vestry Clerk


